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27 November 2023 

London Borough of Bromley 

By Email: 

To whom it may concern, 

2-4 RINGS ROAD

RESPONSE TO LLFA COMMENTS 

This letter has been prepared in response to the Lead Local Flood Authority’s (LLFA) comments on the proposed 

Sustainable Drainage System (SuDS) Strategy for the site at Ringers Road, Bromley, planning reference 

21/05585/FULL1. The comment from the LLFA was as follows:  

“The acceptance of Thames Water of a discharge rate of 5l/s is subject to LLFA's approval of the sequential 

approach to the disposal of surface water. We consider in this case that the proposed discharge of 5l/s is high 

and would require the applicant to increase its storage volume to restrict the rate to maximum of 2l/s for all 

events including the 1 in 100 year plus 40% climate change. I do not accept the findings of the submitted FRA.” 

Water Environment Ltd have revised the SuDS strategy for the site and incorporated an area of crated storage 

in the courtyard area. The strategy proposes a stormwater drainage discharge rate of 2 l/s from site, connecting 

to the existing Thames Water stormwater sewer in Ringer’s Road.  

The updated MicroDrainage calculations and SuDS strategy drawing are appended to this letter. It is considered 

that the appended information satisfies the concerns raised by the LLFA.  

Yours sincerely, 

Agnes Gannon 

B Eng (Civil) 

Principal Engineer 

Encl. 
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